
HB0450 - Maryland Transit Administration - Disability Reduced Fare Program - Renewal for 
Permanently Disabled Individuals 

House Appropriations Committee 

Position: Favorable 

 

Dear Honorable Ben Barnes, Chair and Mark Chang, Co-Chair and Committee Members: 

Please vote in favor of HB0450.  Currently people with permanent disabilities such as IDD have to 
renew their Disability Reduced Fair Program authorization frequently which requires new medical 
evaluations for a condition that is unlikely to change to the point that they would be disenrolled. 
This bill would make it so people would not have to continually go through this process which 
medical professionals consider to be permanent.  

My adult son with disabilities has participated in this process. Individuals in his medical group 
question why we are returning since there has been no change in his diagnosis of visual impairment 
and IDD. I feel that they believe that it is an unnecessary task and not a good use of their time and 
resources. 

Please vote in favor of HB0450.  

Sincerely, 

Dorothy Plantz 
District 12A 
10128 Spring Pools Lane 
Columbia, MD 21044 
Dorothy.greenthumb@gmail.com 
 

https://6tlvi8cab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KPfsrXeUCsBpjyl3j3X1if14Repdz74-2EwBrv6am8ueXDuNC-8iiOqwlHdsnPoHih7YT4M8Lc8YCkAHN4rBpTzPjUngS4oMum9rajBRa9qGjBSXs6ATEZsKJkr-b1lawoJ6slcyWUW1K5yYkU4FGNDk9LhpwTpJ7IgVV1sr3H7F9CcBMel8GrIaPeA8G9WjqYFJDA_OMQg=&c=WUmzMYkzn9dnplEyEaI9aZmD_Je-jcDPoazcxbFyHhjqZMiksLuXRA==&ch=4EdSDLMmL4dAiPrXEXEjAk2XST9994DsGDgNWCUZ-AklyWt8HBtleg==

